Town of Mineral Springs

Mineral Springs Volunteer Fire Department 

5804 Waxhaw Highway 

Town Council 

Special Meeting

 Joint Meeting with Planning Board

January 23, 2006 ~ 7:00 PM

Minutes 

The Town Council of the Town of Mineral Springs, North Carolina, met in a Special Meeting at the Mineral Springs Volunteer Fire and Rescue Department, Mineral Springs, North Carolina, at 7:00 p.m. on Monday, January 23, 2006.

Present:
Mayor Frederick Becker III, Councilman Jerry Countryman, Councilwoman Janet Critz, Councilwoman Lundeen Cureton, Councilman Woody Faulk, Councilwoman Alice Mabe, and Councilwoman Peggy Neill, Zoning Administrator Nadine Bennett, and Town Clerk Vicky Brooks.
Absent:
None. 

Visitors:
Ken Chilton, Valerie Coffey, James Collins, Bettylyn Krafft, Barbara Lopez, Robert Neill, and Carrington Price. 

With a quorum present Mayor Becker called the Special Meeting of January 23, 2006 to order at 7:09 p.m.  This was a joint meeting with the Mineral Springs Planning Board; Chairman Neill called the planning board meeting to order at 7:07 p.m.  

1.
Opening
· Ms. Valerie Coffey delivered the invocation.
· Pledge of Allegiance.
2.
UNCC Study
· Mayor Becker welcomed the visitors/residents and mentioned that Professor Ken Chilton from UNCC was present tonight.  Mr. Chilton is one of the two professors that conducted the semester long class project.  
· Mayor Becker showed the UNCC Power Point presentation. 
· Mayor Becker turned the floor over to the town council and planning board for discussion on possible options for this project.  The discussion included the following topics; the tax burden of residential as compared to commercial on the community; having a plan design for the large parcel (Shannon property) on Highway 75, which is zoned LI; studying the corridor along Highway 75 from the commercial district to McNeely Road on the south side, which is now zoned for ½ acre residential (what else could go in there); focusing ordinance changes on tweaking densities, establishing a tree ordinance, as well as some open space requirements for residential development, and possibly enabling some conservation design concepts (which will all allow the moratorium to be lifted in November 2006); coming up with a land use plan that would focus higher density development in the downtown and keeping the surrounding areas low density;; promoting farms (horse); accommodating all income brackets; bypassing the task force (stakeholders group), because the ground work has already be laid; requesting that COG bring examples of land use plans before the planning board for review; and having Zoning Administrator Nadine Bennett get a proposal (land use plan) together for town council approval. 
· Planning board member James Collins made a motion that the planning board recommends that the town council request a contract from COG for planning board information that is required.  Carrington Price seconded the motion, which passed unanimously by the planning board.   
· Councilwoman Peggy Neill handed out pictures of a town square from South Lake, Texas and explained that 13 years ago it was a cow pasture with no downtown; the town came up with a plan for the downtown area.  Councilwoman Neill suggested that the planning board follow some of the ideas (streetscapes) in the documents supplied.
3.
Adjournment

· Councilman Faulk made a motion to adjourn and Councilman Countryman seconded.  The motion passed unanimously as follows:
Ayes:  Countryman, Critz, Cureton, Faulk, Mabe, and Neill

Nays:  None

· The meeting adjourned at 8:54 p.m.

· The next scheduled meeting is February 9, 2006 at the Mineral Springs Volunteer Fire and Rescue Department at 7:30 p.m.

Respectfully submitted by:

____________________________


___________________________

Vicky A. Brooks, Town Clerk



Mayor Frederick Becker

	Minutes Book 7
	92
	January 23, 2006



